Library Advisory Committee
Minutes

November 16, 2010, Library Conference Room

The meeting was called to order by Florence Mannion at 7:30 p.m.  The Statement of Compliance was then read by Florence.

Attendance
The following members were present: Florence Mannion, Mary Forbes, Brian Auger, Allan Igo, Lauren Ryan, Ruth DeBang, Barbara Kreder, Susan Feibush, Pat Stabile, Hope Blecher-Sass, Elizabeth Havrilla  and Elizabeth Okereke (Student Representatives). 
Guest: Jessica Trujillo

Mayor Mike Giordano and Rukhsar Rana were excused.  
Secretary’s Report
The minutes were then presented, as distributed after the June Meeting.  Mary Forbes moved to accept the minutes which was seconded by Pat Stabile.  All present voted in favor.

Treasurer’s Report

Lauren Ryan presented the account summary from Wachovia.  All accounts balanced.

A copy of this report will be placed on file for audit.

A compilation of the checks that had been written since that last meeting was distributed.

A CD at Unity Bank is maturing in the next week.  With interest rates being what they are and for liquidity purposes, Allan will go to the bank and have the funds put in a statement savings account.

County Report

Brian started by mentioning that there was concern expressed by some other library committees about statutory changes to library reserve account.  He said that is not a concern in our system as the changes apply to municipal libraries and the threshold was far too high, in any case.

Brian met with his management team earlier in the day with the primary thrust having been the budget for the upcoming year.  There are no significant changes being anticipated for the economy and budget as a whole.  Though there are no planned layoffs, there is a plan to lose some positions by way of attrition.  Preliminarily, there is an anticipated 1.5% increase in salaries planned as well as an increase of approximately 11% in health care costs.
The plans to bring the Somerville library are proceeding.  On Monday evening the Somerville council authorized the mayor to sign an agreement to join the system.  This agreement will need to be presented to the library commission to be tweaked.  This should be done in time to proceed with the new year.  The only other possible road block is a lawsuit seeking to stop it on the grounds that, about a century ago, the Somerville library was created by a referendum and that it should require a new referendum to transfer.  Though it was presented as important to resolve this by year’s end, Brian didn’t seem overly concerned that it would be an issue.
The North Plainfield branch agreement is in process.  Some legalities, primarily related to any eventual parting of the ways, are being worked out.  It will probably all be done by January.
Branch Director’s Report

There had been a plumbing issue in the ladies room, which was addressed with a new toilet and work on related pipes.
Lauren also reported that there is graffiti outside on the monument. She again noted that there is a need to add a security camera in the front of the building for the corner and the monument.  Mary said that she would speak with Dave Hollod, which Lauren had already done.

The new book drop has not yet been ordered.  Cassidy has been coming to the library during the day on Sunday to empty the drop.
Lauren also reported that there was a meet and greet meeting held by the new Friends of the North Plainfield Library.  About ten to twelve people attended.  They have filed their paperwork to obtain tax exempt status.  Our board provided them with a check for $400 to file with the Internal Revenue Service.  They also have opened a bank account for their group.
The work on the meeting room downstairs has been completed. It did not, however, pass the inspection because of adjustments needed for several sprinklers.  This is a minor issue.  Now furniture will be needed which was discussed.  As a result:
Mary Forbes made a motion to authorize up to $4,000 toward the purchase furnishings, including tables and chairs, for the room which was seconded by Pat Stabile and passed.

Old Business
The Review of Meeting Room Policies.  This was introduced and led by Lauren Ryan, and she distributed a copy of the current policies, which primarily are directed toward the meeting room on the upper floor.  Several issues pertaining to this subject were discussed and the outcome will apply also to the new meeting room in the lower level.  Lauren will be drafting a new set of policies to cover this.  A copy of the current policies was distributed at the meeting and is attached to this as well.
The Redesign of the Children’s Room.  This discussion was led by Jessica Trujillo, the children’s department director.  She has been reviewing the planning that started in 2008.  The goal is to create space and make the unit more “user friendly.”  It was felt that the stroller door can be made wheelchair accessible, which would also have a positive impact on future access to the new meeting room.

Jessica has been working with a library planner which she has found to be quite positive as he has pointed out things that can be done to maximize display space.  She will continue on this project.

Update on the Board of Education’s 9/11 Anniversary Project.  Hope Blecher-Sass updated us on the 9/11 project with monthly themes, with November obviously being veterans.  She also said that the premiere of the Shanksville film will be her at the high school on December 11th.  More information is available on the board website.
New Business
Establish Meeting Schedule for 2011.  January 18th, March 15th, June 21st, September 20th and November 15th.  Meeting will be in the library at 7:30 pm.
Good of the Order
A reminder that the next scheduled meeting will be January 18, 2011 at 7:30 p.m.

Motion to adjourn was made by Allan Igo and seconded by Pat Stabile.  All voted in favor, and the meeting was adjourned at 8:55 p.m.
Submitted by,

Allan Igo

Secretary/Treasurer
